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Dear members of the Rosary Teams, 
dear friends,

After six years in office, Chantal is coming to the end 
of her mission. We warmly thank her, as well as her 
husband Michel, for all the work accomplished. She 
passes the baton to Christine who embarks on the great 
adventure of the international Rosary Teams. The new 
coordination is counting on your prayers!

Latest news
Following the presentation of Fr. Louis-Marie 
at the General Chapter of Tultenango in 
Mexico in July 2022, the international coor-
dination was invited to El Salvador and 
Mexico at the end of November to found 
new Teams. In March 2023, Fr. Louis-Marie 
traveled to Asia to present the Movement in 
Vietnam, finalize the launch of the Teams in 
Chinese in Taiwan and finally encourage the 
three young Teams in South Korea.

Agenda
Two trips are planned for the international coor-
dination. The first one, in Africa: the internatio-
nal chaplain will visit the Democratic Republic 
of Congo, Congo and Angola in July. The 
second will lead the international coordination 
to Belgium, in September. The Teams expe-
rience a new dynamism there. It is absolutely 
necessary to encourage them! In the meantime, 
a colossal translation job awaits us: official 
documents must be prepared in Vietnamese, 

Without you, we can’t do anything.
The photograph of the Shrine of Our Lady of Guadalupe in Mexico reminds us of the need to 
entrust ourselves to the intercession of the Virgin Mary and, like her, to trust in the Spirit. We need 
your support, both spiritual and material. As we write these lines, we are leaving a monastery 
in Spain, that of Lerma. We entrusted the Teams to the prayer of the Dominican nuns. We are 
counting on them… and on you! Thanks for your help.
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The new international Coordination
Lerma (Spain) – May 2023
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